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                                                                                                  NEWSLETTER THE 

GLENDAMBO 2021 NEWSLETTER  
 

Our third race saw the birds released at 7:45am along with 2326 SAHPA birds. The weather at the release 

point was fine with clear blue sky and no wind. The birds had some assistance with the wind on the way 

home. 

 

The race was won by Gordon Smith with B & D (Barbara & David Cunningham) second and Nev Jack 
Raf (Neville Arathoon and partners) third. The first four birds arrived together. The winning velocity was 

1386.729 mpm. Congratulations to the winner and all of the other prize winners.  

 

The sire of the winner is a grandson of ProteChe and Dynasty. The dam is a Van Den Bulck from Maselli & 

Matthews. The Sire also contains the blood of a Gaby Vandenabeele hen that is the dam of 3
rd

 Pimba and 4
th

 

Glendambo. The nest mate of the winner was 9
th

 Pimba.  

 

The sire of second was bred by Greg Hamilton and is a son of Kleine Kannibaal (Koopman by Van Dyck). 

The dam is a Heremans by Vandenabeele being a double grand daughter of the Zander hen. This hen breeds 

clocked pigeons every season. Her two grand sires are the outstanding producing Ketchell & Sheldrick cock 

and the Syndicate cock. 

 

Third is a Gaby Vandenabeele by Peter Veenstra. Her nest mate sister won prizes in the first two races. 

 

The fourth race is from The Twins on 11
th

 September.   

 

Registrations and deposits for the 2022 season are being received. The team size is 5 birds. The entry fee is 
$1,540 per team including GST with the deposit $540.   
 

For those sending birds for the 2022 season via Adelaide Airport the 28th September (eggs 5
th

 – 8
th

 

October) is the ideal date to pair up. For local flyers and others delivering their birds to the loft the 30th 
September (eggs 7

th
 –10

th
 October) is the ideal date. Pair up one week later (5

th
 – 7

th
 October) to have birds 

ready for the second/final weekend. The birds should be 30-35 days old when delivered. Birds sent via 

Adelaide Airport must be sent on either Friday the 26th November or Friday the 3rd December. Do not 
send birds on any other days.   
 

APC Committee 

Brian, Penny and Rolf 


